



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 27th April 2015
In Warcop Methodist Reading Room
At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr T Wass, Mrs A Daldry (vice-chair) J Heron, T Dent, G Deighton, C Harrison and D Keetley.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 2 members of public.
Apologies for Absence: Councillor Deighton 
1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12th January 2015
These were read and signed as a correct record of the last meeting.  These were proposed by Councillor Dent and seconded by Councillor Daldry.
2) Matters Arising
The dog bin has now been installed at Eden Bridge.  Mr Forrester has agreed to cut the grass for another year.  A resident has kindly paid for new goal posts for the village green, these have now been installed and are very well used!
eHeHer
3) Finance
The following were approved for payment:

100888
Mr T Maughan
£800.00
100889
Mrs H Strong

£146.80

The Balance b/fwd from 2014/15 is £8905.74

The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was signed and the annual accounts are ready for the internal auditor to audit.

The war stock bonds have been redeemed and this has been transferred into the bank account the total was £175.43.

Mrs Callaby the ex-clerk has mentioned she has some war stock bonds certificates and £7 belonging to the parish council, she will pass this onto the chairman.


4) Parish Action Plan
A66 update – Councillor Wass, Keetley & Daldry attended a highway safety review meeting.  The highways have been given funds of approx. £188,000 to help enhance the safety of the A66.  Firstly there will be 50mph signs going up from Brough to Appleby and then average speed cameras will be introduced along with enhancing and widening road junctions.  The highways have also agreed to help adapt the entrance into the A66 café to make this safer due to the serious accident there last spring.
Councillor Wass mentioned there was funding available for cycle paths which all councillors would like to see the railway line used for one to link up Sandford with Warcop.  Councillor Daldry agreed to take this project on and speak to Sustrans who own the railway line.

5) Community Issues
a) Improve Community Spirit - Building work on the new village hall is slightly running behind schedule hopefully work will finish within the next few weeks.  The entrance into the hall is due to be re-surfaced later on in the week.  A resident asked if bollards could be put up across the entrance to the village hall during the horse fair as this could potentially be an open invite to the travellers to park in.

Sandford village hall committee members are currently in the process of closing the village hall and are speaking to a solicitor at the moment to go through the appropriate channels.  It looks as though Warcop Parish Council are the main benefactors and the money from the sale of the hall will be transferred to the PC.
b) Road Safety A66

See above.
c) Community Issues

Councillor Wass mentioned that the same plans for the horse fair for last year have been put in place again for this year.  Beck side residents have asked if some bollards or equivalent could be put across the layby at beck side – Councillor Heron will look into this.  The bus stop was blocked last year by a large camper van so a boulder or bollard will also need putting next to the bus stop.  Councillor Dent will secure his field and collect any rent money prior to letting anyone on his land.  Any money collected from Councillor Dent is donated to charity.  The goal posts need to be put away also during the fair.  Posts will be put in alongside the village green to stop travellers from parking.  
The garden waste skip service has been removed by EDC.  Councillor Wass will speak to EDC to ask if this service is stopping then residents should be provided with waste wheelie bins.

The paperwork for the transfer of ownership from Mr G Barker who owns the land just of the croft has been signed and returned, await confirmation from the solicitors before the parish council decide what to do with this land.

There has been a car with a flat tyre left outside the Chamley Arms for some time now and a few residents have complained about this.  Councillor Wass will speak to the owner first before speaking to the police.

6) Report back from any meetings
See above.
7) Correspondence
Election declaration papers – these need to be filled in by parish councillors 1 week after the elections.
8) Councillors Reports

Planning – Warcop House – Biomass boiler – no objections.
Mr & Mrs Heron from Warcop had their mains sewerage and water pipe damaged by the builders from the Chamley Arms this caused considerable distress to the owners but this has now been rectified. 
Old Village Hall - A resident has also mentioned that the plans from the old village hall have not been adhered to either.  The disabled ramp was supposed to stay and this has been removed and the main door on the old village hall was supposed to be the main entrance to all 3 properties which this has not been done either.  There are also a few issues with some windows been plain where they should have been frosted.  A flood defence system has not been put in either.

Chamley Arms – A discussion took place following feedback and complaints from local residents in relation to the progress of the works at the Chamley Arms.  The planning permission 11/0848 was reviewed at the meeting and the following items were discussed.

On 14th November 2012 planning permission was granted for the “proposed alterations to include the creation of a separate dwelling/new planning unit, the general refurbishment throughout and a rear extension to provide enlarged and modern catering, dining and toilet facilities together with disabled access”.

The parish council fully supported the development of the Chamley Arms into a fully functioning public house and approved the application 11/0848.

The planning application was approved with conditions and the following 2 points were discussed in more detail.

“2 The development hereby granted shall be carried out strictly in accordance with the details and plans hereby approved (amended plans drawing no’s ps919/02 rev:e, ps919/03 rev:e received 14th May 2012) and shall not be varied other than by prior agreement in writing by the local planning authority.  Reason – to ensure a satisfactory development and to avoid any ambiguity as to what constitutes permission”.

“6 prior to the occupation of the independent dwelling house hereby approved the proposed works to the revised Chamley Arms planning unit hereby approved including pub extension and accommodation renovations shall be carried out in full and brought into use.  Reason – To ensure that the public house extension and renovation works carried out in full and to secure the long term viability of the village facility, in accordance with policy CS22 of the Eden Core Strategy”.

At the meeting the parish council raised the following concerns:

1. What has been built to date appears not to reflect the approved plans especially the lack of extended public house amenity and the works to the rear elevation.

2. The works may have been carried out to a listed building without prior approval and that this is damaging to the heritage asset we value within our community.

3. The parish council are also concerned that condition 6 is endanger of not being met by the developer, as a result the village will lose the amenity of the public house of the size it was previously and approved in the plans 11/0848.

As a result it was decided that the parish council would write to Eden District Council stating the concerns under the Eden Core Strategy requesting a timely intervention in this matter so we can see the development finished and the listed building returned to a rightful state.
Village matters – The Bridge near the willow maze still needs work done as well as the willow needs cutting back.  Mr P Hughes has agreed to re-build the pinfold.
Church/Footpaths – The church wall has fallen down again – Councillor Deighton will have a look at this.
Highways – The pot holes have been filled in at Bleatarn but not in Warcop.  The clerk will speak to Mr Dow again at Highways.  
9) Items for future agenda

10) Public Session
A member of the public complained about dog fouling on her property.  Councillor Wass has reported this to EDC who are monitoring the situation.  The will arrange for some more signs to be put up.  Mr Bromby from the village hall committee asked who would be taking over from Councillor Dent as he has decided to retire at the end of April.  Mr Keetley kindly agreed to take over this role.  The parish council would like to thank Mr Tony Dent for his work and commitment during his time as a parish councillor and he will be sorely missed.  
12) Date and Times of Next Meeting
Monday 11th May AGM 2015 @ 7pm in Warcop Methodist Reading Room
Followed by a full parish council meeting afterwards.
SIGNED………………………………..(Chairman)  DATED………………………………

To:
All Councillors:
Chairman Mr T Wass,  Mr G Deighton, Mr D Keetley, Mr J Heron, Mr C Harrison,  Mrs Daldry Vice – chair, and District Councillor W Patterson for information.
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